



MINUTES

A Meeting of the Parish Council was held on 12th December 2022 at 7.30 pm at the Gilbert Hall, Nancledra.

1. PRESENT: Mr Geoffrey Hollow (Chair), Mrs Annie Philip (vice chair), Mr Stephen Carter, Mrs Jenni Thomas-Davey, Mr Jon Brookes, Mrs Judith Evans and Mr Neil Hodder. **IN ATTENDANCE:** Cornwall Councillor Andrew Mitchell and Mr Michael Mills (Clerk)

2. TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY & OTHER INTERESTS, RELATING TO ANY AGENDA ITEM, AND TO DETERMINE REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION WHERE APPLICABLE

None

3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (restricted to agenda items only)

A member of the church mentioned a charity concert on Friday 16th December.

Cllr Mitchell spoke about the issue of having a mayor for Cornwall. He said that the figure of £390 million which was being offered was over 30 years and therefore amounted to some £12 million per annum.

4. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD ON 29th November 2022

It was **RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY** that the minutes were a true and accurate record of the meetings.

5. MATTERS ARISING

None

6. PLANNING

a) **Applications:** None

b) **Decisions:** None

c) **Appeals:** None

d) **Pre-apps:** None

e) **To consider any other planning matter received at or before the start of the meeting**

None

7. COUNCILLORS REPORTS

a) **To receive the Chairman's Report**

The Chairman had nothing to report

b) **To receive the Cornwall Councillor's Report**

Cllr Mitchell had nothing to add to his comments regarding the issue of the mayor for Cornwall

c) **To receive any other Councillors' Reports**

Cllr Evans said that the Gilbert Hall had concerns about the utility bills. It was felt that the internet proposals by Wildanet could not be taken any further. The Gilbert Hall were arranging to buy a cabinet to display the Jubilee Mug.

Cllr Evans noted that Truro and the Fal were monitored for flooding but the local area was not monitored.

Cllr Philip had attended a devolution presentation. She felt that a neighbourhood priority statement should be considered.

The climate focus group had concentrated on Christmas issues.

8. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS

Community Network Panel – to discuss proposed changes

Option 1 was agreed.

9. PARISH MATTERS

a) Update on application submitted to the Shared Prosperity Fund (if any)

The Clerk would make enquiries regarding the application.

b) Christmas Tree decoration update

Cllr Philip reported that some bulbs were in need of replacement. Cllrs Thomas-Davey and Hodder would arrange to take the Christmas tree down. A £5 donation for the tree was agreed.

10. CLIMATE CHANGE

Updates if any

None.

11. DARK SKIES SIGNAGE

The logo was still awaited.

12. FINANCIAL MATTERS

To receive a summary of accounts and approve invoices for payment

The following payments were approved

Clerk's salary	£476.40
Google	£4.60
Community Heartbeat	£72.00
Bank charges	£36.00

13. TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE

14 HIGHWAY MATTERS

a) To note action taken following issues reported, at or since the last meeting

None.

b) To consider any other highway issues that require reporting to include recent damage to traffic furniture repair

Cllr Hodder raised the issue of gritting and pointed out that the road on which the school was situate die not seem to be included. Agreed that a request should be made for this to be included.

15. FOOTPATH MATTERS

To note any issues that have been reported.

The stile (mentioned in recent meetings) would be repaired by the landowner on his return from holiday.

16. CEMETERY MATTERS

None.

17. TO RECEIVE THE POLICE REPORT

No reported had been requested.

18. TO NOTE COUNCILLORS ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

Planning enforcement issues. It was thought that there were at least 3 matters which had been reported and on which feedback was awaited. It was agreed that councillors would send any outstanding issues to the Clerk for investigation.

19. DATE OF NEXT MEETING –

31st January 2023

The meeting finished at 8.20 pm.